
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION - PUBLIC NOTICE 

1. Name of the Agency:  Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System (AHCCCS)  
2. The topic of the public information notice:  

AHCCCS Fee-For-Service (FFS) Inpatient Hospital APR-DRG newborn policy adjustor 
has been adjusted to account for increase newborn screening fee from ADHS.  

3. The public information relating to the topic: 
a. Effective June 1, 2025, through March 31, 2026, the fee for the newborn 

screening program will be $194.00. The Inpatient Hospital APR-DRG newborn 
policy adjustor will be adjusted to 1.72. 

b. Effective April 1, 2026, the fee for the newborn screening program will be 
$211.00.  The Inpatient Hospital APR-DRG newborn policy adjustor will be 
adjusted to 1.73. 

Comments regarding the proposed AHCCCS FFS rates may be submitted electronically at 
FFSRates@azahcccs.gov. 
 
All comments must be received no later than 5:00 p.m. on May 1, 2025. 
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